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The Bangladesh Meteorological Department (BMD) issued a 72-hour warning on 3 July1, indicating that 
the heavy rainfall has started to decline. From the previous days of heavy (44 - 88 mm/day) to very heavy 
(≥88 mm/day) rainfall, the latest forecast is ranging from 1 - 10 mm/day (light) to 11 - 22 mm/day 
(moderate) occurring across eight divisions, including Chattogram and especially in Cox’s Bazar. The 
current rainfall trend will likely continue until 8 July, with the forecasted highest rainfall being 50 mm and 
70 mm in Ukhiya and Teknaf, respectively (Figure 1).  
 
However, despite the favorable daily downward rainfall trend, the BMD’s Landslide Warning portal 
forecasted that the accumulated rainfall is over 190 mm. Given the heavily saturated soil from the 
sustained heavy rain of the previous days, the likelihood of landslides remains high, primarily in landslide-
prone locations. Therefore, the BMD continues to advise caution concerning landslide occurrences in hilly 
regions, primarily Cox’s Bazar. 
 
On the other hand, the consolidated 5-day wind gust forecast calculated on 4 July by the BDRCS/IFRC 
from the BMD/RIMES Integrated Forecast Dissemination Portal (INSTANT) indicated a low wind speed of 
30 kph in Teknaf and Ukihya (Figure 1). 
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Figure 1: Five days daily rainfall and wind gust forecast 

Figure 2: Five days daily wind gust forecast  
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Considering the likelihood of landslides, monitoring the Rohingya Refugee Camps' hilly and high-risk areas 
for landslides is still required. Priority locations for preparedness are in Camps 4 extension (H), 5 (E), 8 east 
(A, B, E), 8 west (E, F), 9 (A, B, C), 10 (A, C, D, E), 11 (A, B), 12 (D), 13 (E, F), 14 (B, D), 15 (B), 18 (A, D), 20 

(B), Camp 20X (A, C, D), as well as moderately susceptible locations (Figure 2). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For harmonized preparedness messages, the ISCG advises consistently using the Guidebook for Multi-Hazard 
Risk Communication and Community Engagement in Camp Settlement approved by the RRRC. This guidebook 
is being widely disseminated as a reference for necessary EPR messages in the Rohingya Refugee Camps. Below 
are the excerpts on landslide and flooding preparedness and response messaging for dissemination.  

Map Prepared by NPM 

Figure 2: Landslide Risk Map at camps 

Enlarged view 

Considering the vulnerabilities of the Rohingya communities, the ISCG is suggesting that Sectors, EPR WG 
members and relevant agencies continue carrying out preparedness actions, including monitoring and 

dissemination of early warning messages, alerts, and advisories, aiming to reduce the potential for negative 
consequences, significant damage, and loss of life. Actions shall be carried out closely with Sector Lead 

agencies and camp DMCs. 
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Recommended Landslide Preparedness and Response Messages  
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